ROBERT W. STRAUB

GOVERNOR

Water Resources Department

MILL CREEK OFFICE PARK
555 13th STREET N.E., SALEM, OREGON 97310 PHONE  378-3066

April 12, 1978

Monahan and Grove

Attorneys at Law

8 NE 5th Avenue
Milton-Freewater, Oregon 97826

ATTENTION: J. T. Monahan
RE: File No. H-77

Dear Mr. Monahan:

Pending water right transfer application No. T-77 in the
names of Edwin E. Troyer and Edwin A. Troyer (copy enclosed) for
approval of an additional point of diversion from Couse Creek under
the right described by the certificate recorded at Page 13299, Vol-
ume 11, State Record of Water Right Certificates, was returned to
you on January 16, 1968, for additional information. It appears
from the file that we have not heard from you in regard to the
matter since then.

If you are no longer interested in the change proposed by
the application, we will close the file.

If we do not hear otherwise witihin 60 days from the date
of this letter, we will assume you do not wish to proceed with the
application.

Sincerely,

James W. Carver, dJr.
Engineer

JWC:sTk
Enclosure



